
July 8th, 2024 
 

The City Council of the City of Wessington Springs met in special session at the Office of 

the Finance Officer at 7:00 P.M. on Monday, July 8th, 2024, with the following members 

being present:    Layton Schimke, Vicki Harmdierks, Kari Fagerhaug, Eva Voorhees, Meg 

Forrest, Pat Fastnacht and with Mayor Ryan Knipfer presiding.  Also, in attendance was Linda 

Willman, Finance Officer and Gary Blue City Attorney.    
 

Meeting was opened with pledge of allegiance.  
 

A motion was made by Fagerhaug, seconded by Schimke, to approve the agenda as presented.  

Ayes: 6   Nays: 0   Motion carried. 
 

Conflicts of Interest:  none stated. 
 

Mayor Ryan Knipfer announced this was the time for public comment. 

 

Scott Gross representing Mid Dakota Rural Water met with the Council to discuss the 

contract between the City of Wessington Springs and Mid Dakota Rural Water.  Following 

the discussion, a motion was made by Fagerhaug, seconded by Harmdierks to approve the 

contract with Mid Dakota Rural Water and authorize the mayor to sign the contract.  Ayes:  

6 Nays:  0 Motion carried. 

 

A discussion was held on volunteers that are willing to paint the picnic shelters in the park.  

A motion was made by Schimke, seconded by Voorhees to approve the painting of the picnic 

shelters and authorize necessary expenses for the supplies.  Individuals will sign the 

volunteer list.  Ayes:  6 Nays:  0 Motion carried. 

 

A discussion was held on the baseball field fence repairs.  Following the discussion, a motion 

was made by Schmike, seconded by Fastnacht to authorize the purchase of the materials 

for the top of the fence.  Ayes:  6 Nays:  0 Motion carried. 

 

A discussion was held on the amateur league tournament that will be held in Wessington 

Springs on July 27th & 28th, 2024.  A request was made if malt beverage products could be 

sold at the tournament.  Following a discussion, a motion was made by Schimke, seconded by 

Harmdierks to allow the sell of malt beverage products with final approval after the Public 

Hearing for the special events license.  Ayes:  6 Nays:  0 Motion carried. 

 

A motion was made by Forrest, seconded by Fastnacht to adjourn the meeting.  Ayes; 6  

Nays:  0  Motion carried. 

 

__________________________________       ATTEST:________________________ 

Ryan Knipfer, Mayor                                                              Linda Willman, Finance Officer 



 


